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HB 2843 – Streamlining Interagency Customer Services (BCD-CCB) 

 

The Construction Industry Policy Advisory Committee (CIPAC) represents 

construction trades, builders and other contractors, cities, counties, and related 

associations. CIPAC works with BCD on statewide construction policy. 

 

The Oregon Construction Contractors Board and the Oregon Building Codes Division 

provide licensing and enforcement services to the construction industry. These two 

organizations serve the same construction community through different agencies and 

different agency licensing and enforcement systems. 

 

This legislation creates new partnership opportunities and eliminates statutory barriers 

to increase efficiency and reduce duplication. It is expected by partnering together, 

contractors, businesses, and Oregon citizens would benefit from a streamlined and 

efficient approach to providing construction licensing services. Both organizations 

would retain separate and distinct agency status, but work closer together through new 

“tools” provided by the legislature. 

 

This bill does not reorganize either agency or allow the director of either agency to 

make final regulatory decisions on behalf of the other agency or industry board. 

             

CIPAC supports passage of HB 2843 in order to create state government 

efficiencies.    

 

HB 2843 would:  

 

 Encourage agency cooperation by allowing BCD-CCB to share resources, 

electronic systems, and the ability to serve customers seeking licenses of both 

agencies through a one-stop shopping experience.  

 

 Remove statutory barriers between BCD and CCB to collect license fees on 

each other’s behalf. 

 

 Allow a streamlined partnership concept for both agencies to work together 

and share information in order to provide basic licensing and enforcement 

services. 

 

 

CIPAC encourages your approval of this important bill. 
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